
      St. Joseph’s Parish, Grenfell 
     We sincerely acknowledge the traditional custodians of this land, the Wiradjuri people   

          The Most Holy Trinity - 26 May 2024 
  Parish Priest:          Fr Jiss Sunny MS  Deacon:   Mark Ha 
           Office Hours:                   Friday  9.30 am  -  1.30 pm 
          Phone:   (02) 6382 2222  /   Fax: (02) 6382 2667 

              Office Address: Campbell St., (P.O. BOX 6) YOUNG  NSW  2594        
     
    Email:  young@cg.org.au    Web site:  www.cg.org.au/grenfell 
 

Parish Safeguarding Commitment: St Joseph’s Parish is committed to safeguarding and 
upholding the dignity and rights of all of our children and vulnerable people.  

If any parishioner has any concerns about the above, please email Fr Jiss or the Parish Office. 

 

 
MASS TIMES: 
 
SUNDAY:  8.00am Mass (2nd & 4th Sun) 
  8.00am Communion Service 
  (1st & 3rd and any 5th Sunday)
     
 
WED:      No Mass unless advised 
       
Note:  A Funeral Mass takes priority over Wednesday Mass 
      
 
RECONCILIATION:  Sunday (7.30am - 7.45am)  
     
BAPTISMS:   Telephone or email office in Young 
 
WEDDINGS:   At least 6 months’ notice  
    
    Telephone or email office in Young 
 
WEEKEND MASS TIMES AT YOUNG AND BOOROWA 
 
YOUNG:   6.00pm (SAT) & 10.00am (SUN) 
BOOROWA:  5.00pm (SUN) 

 
ROSTERS FOR NEXT WEEK: SUN. 2 JUNE 2024 
  
PRESIDER:  Mary Moffitt 
 
GOSPEL/REFL:  Di Franks 
 
ACOLYTE:   Nev Condon 
 
MUSIC:      Peter Butcher 
 
READER:   Phillipa Baker  
 
COUNTERS:  Betty Penrose, 
    Mary Stokes 
 

Prayers are requested for Sr Mary Corkeron, Jonah 
Mills, Terry Carroll, Martin Stait (Grandson of Mary 
Galvin), Fran Harveyson, Bill Mainwaring, Jennifer 
Sullivan (Sister of Bill Mainwaring) and Shirley Cassidy 
(Sister of Mary Galvin) who are not well at the moment. 

GRENFELL FUNERAL ARRANGEMENTS 
 

As the death of a loved one can be a very stressful time,  
we have support in place if you need it.  
Please contact Di Franks (6343-2230 or  

0418 619-740) or Mary Moffitt (6343-1575 or  
0419 440-692) if you or your family would like  

assistance with funeral preparation arrangements.  

PLEASE EMAIL ANY MESSAGES FOR THE BULLETIN TO ST 
MARY’S PARISH OFFICE NO LATER THAN WEDNESDAY, AS 
THIS IS THE CLOSE OFF  TIME FOR ALL ENTRIES. THANKS. 

PARISH OFFICE NOTICE 
The weekly parish bulletin will be available in the church  

plus on the website each week.  
Please feel free to go to: cg.org.au/grenfell and download view. 

RECENTLY DECEASED:     Justina Holland (Wife of 
Grant), Doris (Sue) Walsh (Sister of Terry Carroll),  
Kevin Rogers, Dawn Hall, George Small 

YEAR OF THE HOLY SPIRIT 
(August 2023 - August 2024) 

 
ROSTERS FOR THIS WEEK: SUN. 26 MAY 2024 
              
 
ACOLYTE:   Nev Stokes 
 
MUSIC:      Peter Butcher 
 
READER:   Mary Moffitt 
 
COUNTERS:  Julie Condon,  
    Sharon Eppelstun 
 
CLEANING:  Sharon Eppelstun,  
    Phillipa Baker   
  

WEEKLY CATHOLIC VOICE  
 

The Weekly Catholic Voice is available online each week. 
Please log into: catholicvoice.org.au and catch up with  

all the latest news. 

NEXT WEEK’S READINGS-(TheMostHolyBody) 
 
Ex 24: 3-8;  Heb 9: 11-15;  Mk 14: 12-16,  22-26 

MY FAVOURITE PRAYERS 
 

A copy is available on the table at the back of the Church  
for anyone who would like to take one.   

Sr Mary. 

11 June | Marriage Preparation Courses 
 

Upcoming Marriage Preparation courses for  
engaged couples: FOCCUS - Tues 11

th
 June 5-9pm  

plus a private follow up session at CatholicCare.  
Evenings for the Engaged- Sat 13 & 20 July.  

SmartLoving – online, 9 lessons,  
learn at your own pace when suits you.  
For more information or to register go to 

www.marriagefamily.org.au  
Enquiries: Text Helena Zobec on 0405 440 463   

COMMUNITY FAREWELL FOR 
SR MARY CORKERON 

 
Monday, 3rd June  from 3.00pm to 5.00pm at  

Grenfell Bowling Club. 
 

For the past 6 years Grenfell has been host to the 
energy, friendship, care and counsel of Mary Corkeron. 

Many individuals and groups have benefitted from 
Mary’s hard work within the community. 

 
 The time has come for us to say “thank you” and bid 

Mary farewell as she relocates to Canberra. As a token 
of our gratitude, a farewell has been organised  from 

3.00pm to 5.00pm on Monday, 3rd June.  
Tea, coffee and light refreshments will be served. 

 
If you wish to join us, PLEASE RSVP: 

 
Clemence Matchett on (0421) 478-145 

or Ted Franks on (0418) 419-274 by 

Tuesday, 28th May.  

(A monetary donation towards the 

afternoon tea and gift would be 

greatly appreciated). 

DEACON MARK HA 
 

Deacon Mark has travelled home to Vietnam to spend 
time with his family for a few weeks, especially his 

Mum who is not well at the moment. 
 

We wish him a safe and peaceful holiday and please 
keep his family in your prayers. 

THANK YOU FROM SR MARY CORKERON 
 

Sr Mary from St Joseph’s Parish in Grenfell thanks  
everyone for all your prayers. 

 
She continues to improve every day. 

FAKE EMAILS NOTICE 
 

There are a range of spam emails  
circulating again.  

 
These emails have addresses which look similar to 
clergy, parish or religious addresses and request  
money, gift cards or similar and often mention  

someone who is very sick or dying. 
 

Please DO NOT respond to  
any emails, texts, WhatsApp etc of this kind. 

VOCATIONS DISCERNMENT DINNERS -  
Alternating between a Presbytery and the 

Archbishop’s House 
 

Second Thursday of the month. 
 

For men interested in discerning a call  
to the Priesthood.  

A hearty meal provided with insightful  
discussions and prayer. 

 
To rsvp, please contact Vocations Director 

Fr Emil at: emil.milat@cg.org.au 

http://www.marriagefamily.org.au

